



## STATE OF NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

**EXECUTIVE OFFICE** 

March 22, 2007

David Chong, President
New York & New Jersey Asian-American
Law Enforcement Advisory Committee
35-14 150<sup>th</sup> Place
Flushing, NY 11354

Dear Mr. Chong:

Please accept my sincerest greetings as you gather for the New York & New Jersey Asian-American Law Enforcement Advisory Committee 4<sup>th</sup> Annual Valor Award Dinner.

Since its founding, the New York & New Jersey Asian-American Law Enforcement Advisory Committee has been at the forefront of promoting understanding between the Asian American community and all levels of law enforcement operating in New York and New Jersey. The Committee's many programs and services, including Scholarships Awards, Valor & Community Service Awards, Special Needs Appropriation Funds, Community Education, and Law Enforcement Recruiting all help strengthen the Law Enforcement Community. Everyone associated with the Committee can be very proud of their efforts in addressing the special needs of the Asian American community and of the critical role they play in protecting the safety and welfare of all citizens.

I am honored to have this opportunity to join with you in honoring the individuals being recognized tonight for their selfless service on behalf of the community and law enforcement. I applaud them, and, indeed, all members of the New York & New Jersey Asian American Law Enforcement Advisory Committee for their commitment to improving the quality of life in their communities through their dedicated public safety efforts.

Again, congratulations to those being honored tonight, and best wishes to the New York & New Jersey Asian American Law Enforcement Advisory Committee for much continued success.

Sincerely,

ANDREW M. CUOMO